Managers Report Table

	No.
	Name & Address
	Agent Details
	Date Received
	Summary of Submission
	Response
	Recommendation

/Proposed Change

	1
	Windsor Style Developments .
	Brian O’Flanagan

Terry O’Flanagan 

Consulting Engineers

Architectural & Planning Consultants

F1, Centrepoint Business Park,

Oak Road,

Dublin 12
	9th September 2008
	Windsor Style Developments welcomes decision to include c.2 ha of its lands within the development boundary for the town. Reference Map Amendment M2.  
However Windsor Style Developments would like to bring to the Councils attention that given the existing access road serving the existing development carried out by the company the existing remaining zoned lands and those proposed for zoning in the current draft Local Area Plan will not be capable of being accessed. 

 Submission seeks the inclusion of a further 2 ha of additional lands to be included in the Local Area Plan for “New Residential” development in order to provide for access to the lands zoned in the current draft Local Area Plan.  


	 It is the opinion of the Manager that sufficient lands have already been zoned in Derrinturn for residential development over the period of the plan. Based on the detailed analysis in the Draft Local Area Plan there is no justification for proposing additional residential zoning in Derrinturn at this time. 

It is the opinion of the Council that the proposed additional zoning of lands adjacent to the proposed residential zoning site (reference Map Amendment M2) is not the only option for access to the site and such an access could be accommodated through the existing residential development.

 In relation to the proposed modification of amendment M2, only submissions/observations relating to the proposed amendments to the Draft LAP can be taken into consideration at this stage of the Local Area Plan making process. Submissions/observations that raise issues other than the proposed amendments cannot be considered. 


	 Recommendation To omit amendment M2 from the Draft Derrinturn Local Area Plan and no further changes.



	2
	Joe Mulligan 

17 Station Road,

Leixlip,

Co. Kildare. 
	Hannigan Hogan Maguire Architects and Planning Consultants

The Post House

Main Street, Leuxlip,

Co. Kildare. 
	10th September 2008
	1.) Submission refers a 3.35 hectares site outside the development boundary to be zoned for residential development. 

2.) The land owner also makes reference to an approval by the DoEHLG for a 1600 PE plant adjacent to the Ballyshannon River on his lands to the south west corner of his site and a provision for access to be made to the treatment plant by way of a 6 metre roadway. 

Submission proposed that the remainder of the site be zoned to allow future residential development and that effluent treatment plant be zoned Transport and Utilities.  
	Only submissions/observations relating to the proposed amendments to the Draft LAP can be taken into consideration at this stage of the Local Area Plan making process. Submissions/observations that raise issues other than the proposed amendments cannot be considered. 


	 No change


